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Following a few weeks of turbulence in the financial markets, a calmer week allowed the Pallas team to refocus 
on mid- and long-term priorities. As we reviewed the market and macroeconomic developments from last week, 
the following topics were top of mind for our investment team:
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Market Reflections: Pallas Capital’s strategic focus amid market calm Market Reflections: Pallas Capital’s strategic focus amid market calm 

Can we expect a soft landing?Can we expect a soft landing?
There has been significant debate about whether we are headed for a recession or a soft landing. Several notable 
points lead us to believe in the soft-landing narrative. This week’s economic data—July retail sales, initial jobless 
claims, New York Federal Reserve Survey of Consumer Expectations (which showed 3-year inflation 
expectations at the lowest point in the series’ history), and Consumer Sentiment (which rose for the first time in 
five months)—all support the narrative of cooling growth without indicating an economy on the brink of 
collapse. For our clients, this suggests there is still some room for risk assets to perform, making it important to 
stay invested in equities while gradually seeking diversification. It is also time to reduce duration bets on either 
side and ensure that duration remains neutral relative to the Bloomberg Aggregate Index.

Did earnings deliver enough optimism for markets to continue going Did earnings deliver enough optimism for markets to continue going 
up?up?
With approximately 90% of companies reporting earnings, we reflected on what these earnings were indicating 
at a high level. What we liked about Q2 earnings: 

1.	 10.9% EPS growth for Q2 2024 was the best since Q4 2021
2.	 The number of firms expressing recession fears was the lowest in the past 5 years
3.	 79% of companies exceeded EPS estimates, above the 5-year average of 74%
4.	 Cost savings were a major driver, as revenue surprises were down 60% compared to the average of 69%

Given the strong equity market returns, analysts were expecting equally strong EPS delivery and surprises, as 
reflected in the 1.9% outperformance for companies beating EPS estimates versus a 1.4% decline for companies 
that missed EPS estimates. Looking forward, analysts expect 10.1% EPS growth in 2024 and 15% in 2025. 
Broadly, returns have kept pace with earnings, which is what we anticipate at this stage of the cycle. Our 
expectation is that markets are likely to deliver single-digit returns (7% over the next 12 months), provided 
earnings deliver approximately 10% EPS growth in 2025.

The preceding information is for general educational purposes only.  It is not intended to be investment advice, and is not specific to any individual’s personal situation.  Any decision about investing should be undertaken only 
after careful consideration of the investment’s risks, costs, liquidity or lack thereof, and the investor’s timeframe. Please remember that past performance may not be indicative of future results.  Different types of investments 
involve varying degrees of risk, and there can be no assurance that the future performance of any specific investment, investment strategy, or product referred to directly or indirectly in this newsletter will be profitable, or equal 
any corresponding indicated historical performance level(s).
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